# Abington Ghost Stories



### Oldest alum aims for the second one hundred

A birthday party at her place of employment. Not too unusual unless you consider that the employee just turned 100 and was fully capable of driving to her own party.

On July 25, 2005, Sara "Sally" Young Pease '23 upon reaching the milestone age, declared "I'm aiming for another 100! How's that?" She was treated to dinner on her birthday by several Abington alumni as pictured

above and presented with an honorary Century Club membership in the Abington High School Alumni Association.

Sally was 70 when she began helping out at Abington Memorial Hospital and has worked there for 30 years. At the time of her birthday, she was working in the Same Day Procedures unit every Friday, assisting patients and preparing their rooms. She also works two days each week as a volunteer with the Red Cross. When asked why she contin-



Helping Sara Young Pease '23 (fourth from left) celebrate are, from left, Herb Smith '55, Carol Enley Gillespie '61, former Congressman Jon Fox, Mike Gillespie '56, and John Gillespie '88, a teacher at Abington Junior High.

ues to work, she answered: "Because you have to keep vourself movingyou have to get out and do."

Before becoming a hospital volunteer, Sally worked for nearly 30 years as a substitute kindergarten teacher in the Abington School District. Before that,

she was a kindergarten teacher in Atlantic City and at other schools in the region. Born in Northeast Philadelphia, she has lived in Glenside since 1915 and still lives in her own home. Besides volunteer work, she likes to play bridge, socialize with her friends and visit with her daughter.

On behalf of all Abington alumni, we say "thank you" to Sally for setting such a remarkable standard of accomplishment and wish her continued health and happiness in her quest for the "second one hundred."

### **Alumni weekend—a promise for tomorrow**

As I was departing from the 2005 Fifty Plus Club luncheon, I was directed to a phone and answered a call from Assistant Principal Rodd McCuen's office. The football game scheduled to kickoff both Alumni Weekend and my 50th class reunion had just been postponed until Monday. Suddenly, an event that had been in the planning stages for over three years was derailed by a constant damp and dreary drizzle. Yes, in

spite of what seemed like perfect planning,

**President** 

a huge gathering of AHS '55 waited to activate a nonexistent Plan B.

Fortunately, an impromptu pizza party at the Radisson soon caused everyone to forget about the football game and

reception. For friends, some seeing each other for the first time since 1955, the nostalgia of being together again dispelled any regrets about missing a football game. From that moment on, the reunion continued without a flaw and the hardy few who remained until Monday night saw the Ghosts from the past, members of the 1954 and 1955 teams, walk onto the gridiron once more.

The promise of an annual Alumni Weekend has now hit a bump, but surely not a stone wall. Coordination of events necessary for a successful weekend can take several years of planning and one glance at the class reunion listings on page 7 will tell you that such reunion planning has not taken place. We will thus bypass an official Alumni Weekend this year and attempt to bring back the concept for 2007. As in

Continued on page 4

## Where are they now?

**Stan Shorb '58** wishes to reveal that he has been practicing medicine in Phoenix, Az., for the past 30 years.

Alan MacNutt '60 is retired after 35 years in law enforcement and public safety. He served four years with the Pennsylvania State Police and 31 years as campus public safety administrator for James Madison University in Harrisonburg, Va., the last 23 as public safety director. He is now the coordinator for compliance of the federal Clery Act (also called the Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act), which requires American colleges and universities to disclose information about crime on and around their campuses.

Tyrone E. Dickerson '61 is a certified public accountant and was appointed by Gov. Mark R. Warner to the Virginia Board of Accountancy for a term ending June 30, 2009. He lives in Richmond.

Gwynne Spencer '63 escaped to the wild West and is now a freelance writer working from her secret rebel base next to the Mancos River in a town where the cows outnumber the people about 100 to one.

James W. McCaskey '64 retired as a commander in the Navy in 1980 with many distinguished assignments to his credit. He became a plank owner in the world famous VS-0294 Moonlighters flying the S-3A. He was selected as the executive officer in 1990 and served in that capacity until the unit's disestablishment in October 1991. He lives in San Marcos, Calif.

Damona Sain '65 earned her doctorate from Temple University in psychoeducational processes. She has also earned numerous licenses and certifications and was a counselor at Community College of Philadelphia. She is a certified guild counselor with the Five O'Clock Club, which helps the underemployed and unemployed with their job hunt. She also has two certified therapy pug dogs who visit many nursing homes, schools, and libraries.

Karin Wegener Knisely '75 has published a second edition of her book, A Student Handbook for Writing in Biology, a practical guide on how to write scientific papers, make posters,

and prepare oral presentations. The book can be ordered from http://www.sninauer.com. Karin lives in Lewisburg, Pa.

Allison Berkowitz Read '86 is the wellness director for the Southern Chester County YMCA in Jennersville, Pa. She lives in Oxford, Pa.

Luther Terrell Watts '98 served six months in Iraq and is now back home in Daytona Beach, Fla.

## Association awards six scholarships to Class of 2005

The Alumni Association awarded six scholarships to members of the Class of 2005.

Receiving those scholarships were: Lauren C. Bailey, attending St. Joseph's University, \$3,000; Adrienne Bartol, attending York College, \$2,500; Chad Gant, attending Washington University in St. Louis, Mo., \$2,500; Amber Ruttenberg, attending Tyler School of Art, \$1,750; Jennifer Mitsch, attending Millersville University, \$1,125; and Sage Bleakney, attending Temple University, \$1,125.

## **Sports**

### Football team thrives in new Schwarzman stadium

Coach Tim Sorber led Abington's football team to a 7–5 record. Highlights of the season included a one-point loss to district playoff contender Pennsbury, a victory over a strong Plymouth-Whitemarsh team in the season home opener, and a victory over Council Rock North. In one of the most exciting games in a long time, Abington rallied for 8 points with less than two minutes left in the game to tie Cheltenham, scored 7 points in



Steve Schwarzman '65 with former football star Robert Bryant '65 at the opening of Schwarzman Stadium last fall.

the overtime period, but saw Cheltenham win the game with a touchdown and two-point conversion on fourth down.

The boys' basketball team had a very successful year, finishing with a 17–8 record, and first round loss in the district playoffs.

On a sad note, former Abington High School teacher, basketball coach, and tennis coach, Anton (Tony) Stanis died in February at the age of 92.

## News

## Heads of Fifty Plus Club retire; new leaders are named

Credit for the Fifty Plus Club beginnings goes to the reunion committee of the Class of 1924, who founded what was then called The Twenties Club. The committee consisted of Thora Simons Bonnell, Sarah Stevens Willett, Thomas Ober, Mabel Mooney, and Louis Oswald. For their 50th reunion in 1974, they invited all classes from the 1920s to participate in a luncheon. As attendance at the luncheon grew, the name was changed to the Fifty Plus Club, and in 1982, when Lin Shaffer '32 took charge, the meeting place was established at LuLu Country Club. Later, the job of handling funds and reservations was turned over to Earl Jenkins '36, who soon realized that LuLu was becoming



Charles Corwin and Bob Stokes

over crowded.

In 1993, the luncheon was moved to Williamson Restaurant in Horsham, Pa., where it's still held annually on the second Friday of October. When, in 1994, Earl Jenkins asked the Alumni Association for help, Chuck Corwin '40 assumed the duties of coordinator for the Club. In 2004, Bob Stokes '45

became full-time chairman, with Chuck Corwin handling the other prep duties.

Following a very successful luncheon in October 2005, Chuck and Bob decided to retire, leaving big shoes to fill. Fortunately, your Alumni Association plans to ensure that the luncheon continues uninterrupted. The new Fifty Plus co-chairs are Joan Zimmermann Mosler '54 and Nancy Burger Stewart '55. Wayne Cunningham '50 will function as liaison to the Alumni Association. All Fifty Plusers can look forward to many more fabulous luncheons.

Thanks to Charles "Chuck" Corwin '40 for providing the background information on the Fifty Plus Club.

### Class of '45 gives \$7,500 donation to scholarship fund

At its 60th and final reunion last fall, half the living members of the Class of January '45—the last mid-year graduation from Abington High School—took a trip down memory lane with extensive displays of photos and memorabilia from their high school years. The class, which numbered 86 at graduation, has met regularly at five-year intervals with good attendance.

At earlier reunions, class members had often remarked on their gratitude for the rich experiences they had at Abington, and for the preparation that enabled them to go on to successful careers. To show their appreciation, and in recognition of the needs of current Abington students for postsecondary education, they established a January '45 class gift fund. Sixty-seven percent of the living class members contributed. This March, the class presented a \$7,500 check to the Alumni Association towards its scholarship endowment. The class hopes that their initiative might encourage other

classes, at their final individual class reunions, to give a similar boost to future Abington graduates for their further education.

Contributors to the January '45 class gift fund were: Anna Arose, Frank Aikins, Al Bartholemeh, Jane Brock, Edgar and Lois

Blackburn Corson, Doris Gilson, Bill Cochran, Richard DeKalb, Dorothy Fletcher, Larry Foyle, Dorothy Kelly, Harrison Hall, Bob Handschumacher, Jean Hemmerly, Phil Henry, Mark Holloway, Marietta Jones, Judy Kuhn, Marie Koob, Maren McKay, Betty



Bill Cochran '45, retired general surgeon at Abington Memorial Hospital, presents the class gift to Association Treasurer Tim Simmons '65.

Miller, Ellis and Elene Moore Shook, Bob Morris, Dorothy O'Donnell, Barbara Parker, Frank Passerin, Anna Radanyi, Richard Robinson, Bill Schweikle, Warren Strohmeier, Walt Weber, and two donors who asked to remain anonymous.

## **New life members**

Class of 1935 Dannye L. Davis Palmer Memorial by her husband, Verlyn Palmer

Class of 1939 Bonnie Mae Crayton Prince -Gift by the Class of 1938

Dorothy C. Day -Gift by the Class of

John Meixner -Memorial by Norman Kelly '38

Robert L. Nesson -Memorial by Norman Kelly '38

Anne J. Perry William F. Sassaman Werner Schenkel -Memorials by the Class of 1938

Dorothy A. Shoeferwerda Eleanor M. Tierney Brennan -Memorials by Norman Kelly '38 **Doris Thomas** 

Irving Towsley Memorial by Norman Kellv '38

Class of 1940 Elizabeth Earwaker Farrar Gift by Norman Kelly 38 Thomas W. Ferguson

John J. Finley, Jr. -Memorial by Norman

Kelly '38

Kelly '38

Memorial by Norman

Marianna Kiffe Hassrick -Gift by Norman Kelly

Winifred Leedom Dobos -Gift by Norman Kelly

Bertha Osborne Franklin -Gift by Norman Kelly

William F. Voch -Memorial by Norman Kelly '38

John C. Zimmerman -Gift by Norman Kelly 138

Class of 1941 Raymond C. Brandt Kathleen Cairns Greener Doris Groshans Knoll Barton Hollingsworth Frank A. Mariani Memorials by the Class of 1938

Class of 1945 William Charles Schweikle

Class of 1946 Harold Gold

Class of 1952 Shirley Leonard Spano

Class of 1956 Mary June Storey Greene -Memorial by Louise Heins Roberts

Class of 1957 Lucy Gutman

Class of 1959 Richard Kent

Class of 1960 Alan Mac Nutt

Class of 1965 Suzanne Scaturro Schoenfeld

Class of 1968 Cynthia Carminati Pidcock

Class of 1977 Jeffrey Bromhead

Class of 1984 Kelly Timbers Ivette Zambrana Fiorino

Class of 2004 Donald R. Vozzy, Jr.

Class of 2005 Dennia Ian S. Arocena Bryan M. Beebee E. Timothy Bergan Sage J. Bleakney Joshua Brahen Anthony J. Catanzaro Marie C. Catelli Jared R. Cole Daniel O. Deck Matt Draving Alex M. Dutton Timothy G. Everson

Allison H. Finkelstein

Analise L. Golanoski Kayla M. Gross Lin Gyi Jeffrey M. Hanifin Craig A. Hinkle Shahrukh S. Khan Zachary Kind Alison G. Klinman Justin J. Kuter Gavin P. Landesberg Audrey I. Lehr Stephen A. Lehr Rachel H. Looney Matthew J. MacMillan Susan N. Malmud Madeline M. Marchione Jacqueline Mark Alumni Award for Commercial Art Jacqueline McCalister –Alumni Award for Culinary Arts John A. McMurray Alexander J. Murray Bryan S. Painter

Ben R. Plotkin Anthony J. Reale Jeff Rohrback Alumni Award for Construction Technology Matthew P. Roscher James F. Rossi

Jason A. Spigel Katherine J. Thompson

### President's column

Continued from page 1

the past, your Alumni Association remains ready to assist with class mailing lists, labels, and advice. You may contact us by phone or e-mail, but again, a word of caution: Many calls received at the Alumni office go unanswered because the caller doesn't speak slowly or clearly. Often, we can't understand your phone number. For the ladies, remember to give both your maiden name and year of graduation.

If you have the opportunity, enter the lobby of the current Administration Building and look to your left as you enter the corridor, there you will see a glass display case. Inside the case you will see items from the archives of your school. Such a unique display seldom just happens to appear and so it is that we owe a special word of thanks to Ginny McClay Cunningham '51 for the

dream and to our Superintendent, Dr. Amy Sichel, for granting us permission.

I once again remind you that a Life Membership in the Alumni Association costs only \$20, and in addition to supporting the costs of data base maintenance and this newsletter, permits us to provide scholarships to deserving seniors. Scholarships to be awarded in 2006 will total \$13,000. If you're already a Life Member, please consider a membership upgrade or a donation in memory of a deceased relative, classmate, or friend.

For the Maroon and White, Bill Landherr'55

#### How to reach us

Phone: 215-572-8899; Mail: P.O. Box 55, Abington, Pa. 19001; E-mail: alumni@abington.k12. pa.us

### **Alumnus bequests** \$36,563

The Association has received a most generous bequest of \$36,563.10 from the late Albert H. Clem '34. In accordance with Mr. Clem's will, the money has been invested in perpetuity with the Association's scholarship fund.

Mr. Clem graduated from Pennsylvania State University in 1938 with a degree in chemical engineering, and was a career employee of the Pennwalt Co.

Our attempts to contact relatives, friends, and classmates of Mr. Clem to more fully understand the reason for this gift to his alma mater have been unsuccessful. If you have any further insight into life of this alumnus, please contact the Association at 215-572-8899, e-mail alumni@abington.k12. pa.us.

## **Memberships and donations 2005**

#### 500 Club

39 ...... Class of 1951

#### Century

409 ..... Robert Hogg '45 410 ..... Sara Young Pease '23

#### Cornerstone

395..... Elizabeth Gates Riess '49 396..... Russell Harwood '58 397..... Lois Pinkett Tate '47 398..... Deborah Kaiser Laird '85

#### Maroon and White

174 ..... Eric Schmidt '61 176 ..... Barbara Chesterman '62 177 ..... Donald R. Vozzy, Sr '79

178 ..... Charles S. Sterrett '42

#### **Boosters**

\$25 ..... Harry Chase Stone '54 \$100 .... Stephen F. Reeves '77 \$55 ..... Norman Kelly '38 \$25 ..... Betsy McEwan Price '38 \$100 .... Robert S. Blilie '54 \$100 .... William Wagner '38

#### **Specified Donations**

\$50..... Overlook Hills Women's Club, to the scholarship fund \$1,744.37...Fifty Plus Club, to the scholarship fund

#### **Memorial Donations**

\$50..... For Margaret Krewson Richard '37 by her cousin, Elizabeth Megargee Shelley

\$50..... For Al Berg by his son Jeff Berg '84

\$20..... For Thomas J. Leonard '56 by his sister Shirley Leonard Spano '52

\$25..... For Robert Rapp (vocational education teacher) by Bill Grun, retired faculty

\$25..... For Ralph Wright (faculty) by Bill Grun, retired faculty

\$25..... For Joan Urban Davis '60 by Eleanor Donaldson Lenz '60

\$25..... For Jeffrey D. Wall '69 by his parents R. Bruce Wall '41 and Adele Ritchie Wall '41

\$25 ..... For Marybeth Foxall Cooper '84 by Karen Webster Thomas'84 \$100 .... For Doris Miller Blundon
Hunter '48 by her classmates:
Barbara Rosenberger Evans,
Betty Meurer Kirkpatrick,
Margie Ransford Purvis, June
Peoples Hepler, Florence
Mundy Rauch, Nancy
Schwarz Settar, Thelma Turn
Leonhard, Jane Gourley Blilie,
Carolyn Wassmann Wright,
Natalie Delia Barbano, Elaine
Herold Paul, Trudy Schmidt
Painter, Jean Riemenschneider
Garvin

#### Retirement fete for teacher

A surprise retirement dinner for high school science teacher Sally Von Meyer will be held at 5:30 p.m.
Wednesday, June 15, at North Hills Country Club. Cost is \$45 per person. If you'd like to attend, contact Nancy Kelly or Toni Winters at Abington Senior High School, 900 Highland Ave., Abington, Pa. 19001, by May 11.

#### Flagpole fundraising update

In response to the stadium campaign (now completed), the Alumni Association pledged to purchase the flagpole for Schwarzman Stadium. We wish to thank all of the alumni who answered our appeal, and we are pleased to report that our goal of \$10,000 was attained.

Contributors for 2005 are: Mary Anderson Mueller, Fred Bartz, Cidney Brandon Spillman, Deborah Braunwarth Wood, Class of 1951, Rich Copeland, Beth Diamond, Bobbie Carolyn Elders Schladensky, Katharine Gordon Deleot, Barbara Gattiker Wood, Russel Harwood, Alan R. Hoffman, Robert Hogg, Virginia H. Keevil Hyndman, Ernest James, Judith Beaumont Lingenfelter, Robert Miller, George Mueller, Evelyn Nallin Martin, Robert S. Neale, Nancy Ogle Macur. Lois Pinkett Tate, Russ Porter, Donald Rieco, Evelyn Salisbury Stover, Suzanne Schneider, Tim Simmons, Lois Sutton Hill, Mary Jane Trout Nichols, and Deborah West Jackson

## **Association completes database upgrade**

By Tim Simmons '65

Our request was answered. Last year we put out a request to find someone to convert the alumni database to a state-of-the-art program. We had been using a system that was considered antiquated by today's standards. There was no way to add email addresses and other features that would be helpful in keeping track of alumni for reunions and the *Ghost Stories*.

Jerry Ashman, husband of Marilyn Kronmiller Ashman '58, contacted us and said he would be willing to step up to the task. Jerry lives in Rochester, N.Y., and has worked for such notable companies as IBM and Eastman Kodak in the information technology department, developing applications and managing projects. He has since retired from that daily grind and now has his own small consulting company.

Jerry took a copy of the old database and converted all 38,000 names and addresses, returning to AHS in December with his final adjustments. Take a close look at the address on your Ghost Stories this year and if it's not absolutely correct, please drop us a note at AHSAA PO Box 55 Abington, PA 19001 or e mail us at alumni@abington.k12.pa.us, and we'll fix it.

## **Hall of Fame**

On September 9, 2005, Abington Senior High School inducted the following alumni into the Hall of Fame. The inductees were selected by a committee consisting of alumni and high school faculty, with the Alumni Association choosing the posthumous awardee.

Michele "Myke" Williams '66 (Education). An outstanding social studies teacher and member of the Abington School District community for 34 years, teaching at the junior and senior high schools. Her strong personal commitment to her students was exemplified by the endless hours she spent encouraging and enabling students of low self-esteem to achieve their full potential.

Stephen A. Schwarzman '65 (Business). Founder, president, and chief executive officer of the Blackstone Group LP, one of the largest asset management groups in the world. Deeply involved in the arts, politics, and philanthropy, he serves as chairman of the board for the Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts, is a member of the Council on Foreign Relations, and on the boards of the New York Public Library and the New York City Ballet.

William J. Landherr, Jr., '55 (Service). Founder of Corro Therm Inc. of Feasterville, Pa., manufacturer and applicator of technical coatings since 1971. A retired captain in the Naval Reserve, he has served as leader of numerous humanitarian and service organizations. A member of the Alumni Association's board for 20 years, he has served as the Association's president since 1998.

Capt. James C. Gibson '52 (Government). He earned a Navy Reserve Officer Training Corps scholarship to Princeton University and later earned a master's degree in engineering. Now retired, he served in the Naval Nuclear Engineering program on the staff of Adm. Hyman Rickover

and later distinguished himself as a designer of naval shipboard equipment.

Dawn R. Chamberlin '82 (Athletics). Distinguished field hockey coach at Salisbury University in Maryland since 1987 and winner of NCAA Division III championships the past three years with a combined record of 63-2. She ranks among the most successful coaches in school history with a record of 284-79-8 through 19 seasons. Named Capital Athletic Conference Coach of the Year for each of the past 10 years.

Kenneth Kenyon '50 (Arts). Chief research librarian for 20th Century Fox Films, where he worked for 35 years, maintaining and organizing more than 150,000 publications in the library. In retirement, he worked as executive historian of the Ronald Reagan Presidential Library.

Emory W. Zimmers, Jr., '61 (Science). Received four engineering degrees from Lehigh University, where he is professor of industrial and systems engineering. He has received five teaching awards and has more than 20 years research administration experience, including as deputy director of the Iacocca Institute. He is director of the National Science Foundation's Center for Engineering Logistics and Distribution.

Amy Jill Sacks '72 (Posthumous). A cum laude graduate of Harvard University and the world's first female television sports producer, she also worked as a senior producer for ABC's "Prime Time Live," played a major role in the network's coverage of the 1984 and 1988 Olympics, and was an associate coordinating producer for ABC's Wide World of Sports. Before her death at age 39, she won 13 Emmy awards, two Pinnacle awards, and a Christopher award for coverage of the 1983 Special Olympics.

### **Hall of Fame Nomination Form**

The next Hall of Fame is planned for 2008.

I wish to nominate	Class of		
to the Abington High School Hall of Fame in the category of	and the second of the following of the first and the second of the first and the second of the first and the second of the secon		
Nominee's address			
wies ims year-and is all Because oil Looped but Longet Military in Secretary of the control of the Control of the Market Control of the Contr	Return this form to William Penderghest,		
	Chairman, Hall of Fame Committee, Abington Senior High School,		
This hap a properties and the design of the second of the	900 Highland Ave., Abington, Pa. 19001.		
Nominee's phone number			

## **Class reunions**

The Fifty Plus Club Luncheon will be held Friday, October 13, 2006, at the Williamson Restaurant, Easton and Blair Mill roads in Horsham, Pa. All graduates and their guests from classes up to and including the class of 1956 are welcome to attend. Reservation forms will be mailed in mid-August. Please plan to attend and remember to make reservations early.

Class of 1955—Annual picnic, noon Saturday, June 3, at Alverthorpe Park Pavilion. Contact Bill Landherr at 215-646-2493 or e-mail wjlcorro@aol.com.

Class of 1956 (50th)—Plans are under way for Friday, October 6, through Sunday, October 8, 2006. Events will be held Friday night, Saturday afternoon and night, and Sunday brunch. More information will follow. Contact Bcherry@aol.com.

Class of 1957 (50th)—Plans are under way for September 2007. Contact Del Supplee at 610-285-0328 or Bill Hower at 215-884-7462.

Class of 1958 (50th)—Plans are under way for 2008. Class of 1961 (45th)—Plans are under way. Contact Robin Spence Costa, 516 Wischman Ave., Oreland, Pa. 19075; phone 215-887-1945.



Class of 1966 (40th)—Plans are under way; committee needed. Contact Shelli Blaufeld Shaw at shellishaw@excite.com.

Class of 1969 (40th)—Plans are under way. Contact Linda Altadonna Gray, 5251 Geddes Way, Pipersville, Pa. 18947, 215-766-0455 or e-mail lindacarolaris @yahoo.com

Class of 1971 (35th)—Organizer needed.

Class of 1976 (30th)—Organizer needed.

Class of 1981 (25th)—Plans are under way for November 25. Contact Marilyn

Levit at 215-884-4700, ext. 2460.

Class of 1986 (20th)—Organizer needed.

Class of 1987 (20th)—Plans are under way for 2007.

Class of 1991 (15th)—Organizer needed.

Class of 1996 (10th)—Organizer needed.

Class of 2001 (5th)—Organizer needed.

For the latest class reunion news, visit the Association's web page at http://www.abington.k12.pa.us/alumni/alumni.htm.

## 3

### **Membership and Donation Form**

Membership ☐ Life, \$20 (one-time	Class year	Present membership		Phone number	
donation)  Cornerstone, \$25  Maroon & White, \$50	First name	Maiden if applicable	Surname	30.	
☐ Century Club, \$100	Address—please check here if this is a new address				
□ 500 Club, \$500	City	S	tate	ZIP Code	
Donations (any amount)	Spouse's full name				
☐ Booster donation ☐ Memorial donations— other than life member- ship memorials	Please add memorial donation information here. Attach second sheet if needed.				
☐ I am willing to give a little	report with a				
time to work for the Alumni Association.	Bearing				
lepet a la ritu, qui fini des las dis Gal lepetal la ritura de la Alemana	Total enclosed (make checks payable to Abington High School Alumni Association)Please detach form and mail to AHSAA at P.O. Box 55, Abington, Pa. 19001.				

Abington High School **Alumni Association** P.O. Box 55, Abington, Pa. 19001

Return Service Requested



U.S. POSTAGE PAID

Permit No. 29 Abington, Pa. Non-Profit Org.

## **Ghost Stories**

Spring 2006





MAROON EXWELLE

TREASURER

- Attend the annual Association business meeting at 7:30 p.m. Thursday, May 11. in the Alumni Office in the Administration Building on Highland Avenue in Abington.
- Contact your class coordinator now to plan your next reunion!
- **Visit the Association's web page at** http://www.abington.k12.pa.us/alumni/ alumni.htm
- Help build the scholarship fund by registering for eScrip at http:// www.escrip.com. Specify number 149066266 to benefit the Association

#### ABINGTON HIGH SCHOOL **Alumni Association 2006 Officers**

William J. Landherr Jr. '55 President

Marilyn J. Levit '81 Corresponding Secretary

Kim Millar '76 Recording Secretary

Tim Simmons '65 Treasurer

#### MEMBERS-AT-LARGE

Wayne Cunningham '50 Virginia McClay Cunningham '51 Grace Pitassi Fanelli '55 John Worthington '60

#### SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE

Samuel Hogg '61, Chairman

Norman Kelly '38 John Worthington '60 Kim Millar '76 Bonnie Parkhouse '65 Jane Lyon Scarborough '59

#### FINANCE COMMITTEE

David T. Clark '65

Hank Brusca '60

#### **NEWS STAFF**

Virginia McClay Cunningham '51 Kim Millar '76

Tim Simmons '65

Wayne Cunningham '50 Jan Corwin Enger, Editor